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Official Sensitive - External 

 
Request: 
 
I would be interested to know how many penalty notices have been issued to people 
taking dogs on the prohibited parts of the beaches since, say, 1 May 2020. 

Response: 

Information not held - We do not have a record of the number of FPN's that have 
been issued specifically for the number for dogs on prohibited parts of the beach. 

We have a section of the Public Spaces Protection Order that covers dogs, however 
this is not separated between dog fouling, dogs off lead, dogs on prohibited areas 
etc. 

For information, from1st May 2020 to date, we have issued 35 FPN's for dog related 
issues under the PSPO. 


